
 
Public Notice 
 
 

 
 
SPECIAL MEASURES APPLIABLE DURING HEALTH EMERGENCY – APRIL 6, 2020 
BOROUGH COUNCIL SITTING 

 
 
 
PUBLIC NOTICE is given that the next Borough council sitting, scheduled on Monday April 6, 
2020, will take place as scheduled at 7 p.m., but will be held in closed session, according to the 
ministerial order number 2020-04 of March 15, 2020 by which the minister of Health and Social 
Services has implemented special measures for the municipalities in order to minimize the   
COVID-19 spreading risks. 
 
Therefore, the Borough Hall will be closed to the public during this sitting. However, it will be 
possible to follow the sitting, by live or deferred transmission, via webcasting. 
 
The citizens will also be able to ask questions to the elected representatives by transmitting their 
questions in writing on Friday April 3, 2020 between 1 p.m. and 3 p.m. by using the form which 
will be available during this period at montreal.ca/pierrefonds-roxboro. 
 
This special procedure will replace the regular public oral question period. 
 
For additional information on the special measures taken related to the coronavirus pandemic and to 
follow the next Borough council sitting, visite the City website: montreal.ca.  
 
 
GIVEN IN MONTREAL, BOROUGH OF PIERREFONDS-ROXBORO 
this first day of the month of April 2020. 
 
 
 
The secretary of the Borough 
 
 
 
Suzanne Corbeil, Attorney 
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